Town of Stratton Selectmen's Meeting

August 28, 2023

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell, chair, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Boomer Walker; and Kent Young – Clerk.

7:30pm: Al Dupell called the meeting to order. Orders were reviewed and signed. No modifications were made to the agenda.

Road Crew Issues: The Road Crew continues with repairs to *Stratton-Arlington Rd.*, near the Sunderland border, to bring that section of road into Municipal Roads General Permit (MRGP) compliance. Repairs to the stream bank on the edge of the Penny Ave. culvert on Pike Hollow Brook have been completed. **Paving Project:** A base coat has been put down – awaiting additional work on drains before the final coat will be added. After that, the paving company will work on patching areas that require it elsewhere.

Town Hall Usage: The Selectmen agreed to have a Town Holiday Party at the Town Hall on December 9. A request for use from Ms. Teitlbaum for a weekend in December is therefore narrowed down to Dec. 2 or 16. She may make that decision and use it at that time. Additionally, the Wardsboro School Club would like to use the Town Hall on September 30 for bingo. Chris Liller moved to approve the above schedule. Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred.

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen's minutes of August 14, 2023. Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred.

Adjourn: Boomer Walker moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm. Chris Liller seconded – all concurred and the meeting adjourned.

Minutes by:

David Kent Young